

If you have any questions about the work please contact the Metrolink Community Relations Office at 213 452-0288 or e-mail lopezl@scrra.net.

<u>Saturday, April 4<sup>th</sup></u> - 7:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. Temporary plates Will allow traffic flow over the railroad crossing. The crossing will be closed to all but emergency vehicles from 9:00 p.m. to 7:00 a.m. Sunday morning.

<u>Sunday, April 5<sup>th</sup></u> – 7:00 a.m. one lane will be open for through traffic until work is complete and the intersection re-opens fully at 7:00 p.m.